From: Hansell, Elise (WOM)

To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)

Cc: Rydhan-Foster, Nazneen (WOM)

Subject: Re: BOS File Nos. 211261 - Retroactive - Accept and Expend Grant and Amend the Annual Salary Ordinance -
U.S. Department of Justice’s Office of Violence Against Women - Domestic Violence High Risk Program -
$1,000,000

Date: Monday, February 14, 2022 2:18:51 PM

Hi Brent,

Thank you! Our explanation is below. | have cc'd my colleague Nazneen Rydhan-Foster who will be
attending on behalf of our Department. Could you please send her the Teams invitation?

e This resolution (File No. 211261) is retroactive simply because our Department finalized the
Accept and Expend package as early as possible after receiving notice of the award. Our prior
award from Department of Justice, Office of Violence Against Women was granted a no-cost
extension through 1/31/2022. Activities funded under this award were not able to commence
until our previous award was finalized.

Best,
Elise

From: Jalipa, Brent (BOS) <brent.jalipa@sfgov.org>

Sent: Thursday, February 10, 2022 4:55 PM

To: Hansell, Elise (WOM) <elise.hansell@sfgov.org>

Subject: BOS File Nos. 211261 - Retroactive - Accept and Expend Grant and Amend the Annual Salary
Ordinance - U.S. Department of Justice’s Office of Violence Against Women - Domestic Violence High
Risk Program - $1,000,000

Good afternoon,

As you are aware, your following item was heard in the Budget & Finance Committee on February 9,
2022, and forwarded to the full Board for February 15, 2022:

¢ File No. 211261 - Accept and Expend Grant and Amend the Annual Salary Ordinance -
Retroactive - U.S. Department of Justice’s Office of Violence Against Women - Domestic
Violence High Risk Program - $1,000,000

This legislation authorizes “retroactive” approval. Due to the full Board’s concerns regarding
“retroactive” approvals, please make sure you - or a department representative - will be in
attendance to answer any questions or concerns when the full Board considers this matter.

If you would like to include additional written explanation regarding the “retroactive” approval,
please forward to me and | will disseminate to the Members and include in the legislative file.

Thank you for your continued collaboration on the legislative process.



Regards,

Brent Jalipa

Assistant Clerk

Board of Supervisors - Clerk's Office

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102

(415) 554-7712 | Fax: (415) 554-5163
brent.jalipa@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and | can answer your questions in real time.

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.



